
 
 

 
 

 
File: 1906.20 
 
 March 30, 2023 
 
Joey Champagne 
Facility General Manager 
Tantalum Mining Corporation of Canada Ltd.   
P. O. Box 2000 
Lac du Bonnet MB  R0E 1A0 
Joey.Champagne@sinominecorp.com 
 
Dear Joey Champagne: 
 
Re:  Tantalum Mining Corporation of Canada Ltd. – Bernic Lake Mine Portable  

Screening Plant and Ore Sorter 
 
 Thank you for your notice of alteration dated December 20, 2022, for the 
installation and operation of a portable screening plant and portable ore sorter for the 
mine.   
 
 I approve the alteration per Section 14 (2) of The Environment Act. All other 
clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 973 remain in effect. 
 
 For questions regarding this approval, please contact Jennifer Winsor, Senior 
Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch, at 
Jennifer.WInsor@gov.mb.ca. 
 

For questions relating to the ongoing administration of the licence, please contact 
Allan Cyrenne, Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Branch at  EnvCEEastern@gov.mb.ca or 204-485-6410. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
OSB 
Siobhan Burland Ross, P. Eng.  
A/Director 

 
c. Jennifer Winsor 

Allan Cyrenne 

Environmental Approvals Branch 
14 Fultz Boulevard (Box 35) 
Winnipeg MB R3Y 0L6 
T 204-945-8321 
EABDirector@gov.mb.ca 
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